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Discontinuance of SWPPP Permit Requirements

Beginning December 1% 2020, there will be an update to the policy in regards to SWPPP permits submitted
to Clark County Public Works Construction Management-Development Division. The requirement to submit
for a SWPP permit through Clark County Public Works Construction Management-Development Division in
relation to Encroachment Permit work activities will no longer be necessary. It has been determined
through extensive review with multiple divisions that the typical nature of work permitted through Clark
County Public Works Construction Management-Development Division does not require the issuance of an
additional SWPPP permit. Be advised that although a SWPPP permit is no longer required, contractors are
still required to maintain Best Management Practices while excavating/working within Clark County right of
way in accordance with all Local, State, and Federal law.

Be advised that all previously approved SWPPP permits will continue to be enforced by inspection staff. All
previously approved permits must be kept active, while work is ongoing and properly closed out when
construction activities are completed and the related Encroachment permit is ready for close out.

10/2020



